
Louisiana State Uniform Construction Code Council (LSUCCC) 

November 15th, 2016 

8181 Independence Blvd 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70806 

Meeting Minutes 

 
The Chair welcomed all present and called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

The Chair requested a roll call of the members which reflected the following:  

 

Members Present:  Mr. Boudreaux; Mr. Byrd; Mr. Brown; Mr. Courouleau; Mr. Dhume; Mr. 

Gadberry; Mr. Hebert; Mr. Hoffman; Mr. Kramer; Mr. Landry; Mr. Metcalf; Mr. 

Price; Mr. Robinson; Mr. Stevens; Mr. Thibodeaux 

 

Members Absent: Mr. J. Barry; Mr. W. Barry; Mr. Harris; Mr. Naquin; Mr. Wallace 

Excused absence: Mr. J. Barry; Mr. W. Barry; Mr. Harris; Mr. Naquin; Mr. Wallace 

 

15 members present and 5 members absent constitute a Quorum. 

 

 

1.  A motion was made by Mr. Dhume to adopt the minutes from the October 11th, 2016 meeting. The 

motion received a second from Mr. Courouleau.  The chair asked if there were any objections to the 

motion, there were no objections and the motion was approved. 

 

2.  A motion was made by Mr. Byrd to have the next meeting of the LSUCCC on December 13th, 

2016.  The location will be at 8181 Independence Blvd Baton Rouge, LA (Office of State Fire Marshal)  

The motion was seconded by Mr. Byrd.  The Chair asked if there were any objections to the motion, 

there were no objections and the motion was approved.  

 

3. Technical Codes Study and Advisory Committee Report – Mr. Boudreaux stated that there was a 

request to create a subcommittee to review and bring forth concerns with the spray foam insulation 

products that has been brought to the Council and Technical Codes Study and Advisory Committee. 

This committee can be seated without a vote.  Mr. Boudreaux stated that Technical Committee passed a 

motion concerning IBC 1612.4.  Mr. Joiner stated the motion was to remove the freeboard requirement 

as it related to IBC 1612.4.  Mr. Boudreaux requested to move this to a motion for the Council to vote 

on.  

 

A motion was made by Mr. Boudreaux to accept the motion from the Tech Committee to remove the 

freeboard requirement as it relates to IBC 1612.4 Design and Construction from the ASCE 24.  The 

motion was seconded by Mr. Dhume. The Chair opened the floor for discussion.  After discussion the 

Chair asked for any objections to the motion.  There was an objection to the motion from Mr. Hebert.  

The Chair requested a vote of the members present.  The vote reflected 8 Yes, 7 No.  The motion was 

approved.   
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Legislation Advisory Committee Report – Mr. Byrd had not report at this time. 

 

Code Enforcement Advisory Committee Report – Mr. Gadberry stated that there would be a meeting 

possible in December to discuss Emergency Inspection Guidelines.  Mr. Joiner discussed a complaint 

received that should be a contractor issue which will be addressed and reviewed at the next committee 

meeting.  

 

New Business: 

 

1.  Update on changes in Title 17 of the Louisiana Administrative Coe. (Mike Metcalf/Mark 

Joiner) 

 

The website link will be updated within the next week with the changes for Title 17. 

 

With no other items on the agenda and no motion to accept other business a motion was made by Mr. 

Dhume to adjourn, the motion was seconded by Mr. Hebert.  With no other new business the meeting 

was adjourned at 12:26 p.m.  

  

END OF MINUTES 


